New Vienna City Council Meeting
June 4, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and Jake Lehman, Dave DuBois,  Kathy Engelken, Kloser.
	Lehman made the motion to approve the agenda for June 4, 2024, seconded by Engelken.
Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by DuBois.
	Young Men’s Association members TJ Vorwald and Travis Kelchen addressed the council on the event they are planning for July 13th at the ball diamond. The Association will be working with the Athletic Association to provide food, drinks, band Lonesome Road and fireworks. Motion from Kloser to approve event and fireworks display, second by Engelken, ayes-all.
	The wages for custodial help for the hall was next on the agenda, Engelken stated she had wages from a few surrounding halls for cleaning, most were paid around $16.00 per hour. Discussion followed on hourly  rate versus rate per event. Motion from Puetz to pay per event as follows; funeral set up $50.00, Funeral cleanup$100.00, Hall cleanup after wedding, dance-$250.00, second from Lehman.  Resolution #05-2024 A RESOLUTION SETTING HALL WAGES Ayes- Lehman, Kloser, Puetz, DuBois, Kloser, Engelken.
	Liquor License for J&D Mart was approved on a motion from Kloser, second by DuBois. Ayes-all.
	Cigarette and Tobacco permit for J & D Mart and CJ Tire was approved from a motion from Puetz, second by DuBois. Ayes-Kloser, DuBois, Engelken, Lehman, Puetz.
Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, everything is working well, with all the rain lately there is a lot of water being pumped. Mike stated that there is a lot of mud  on the walking trail and wash out of rock and millings . The area by the trail was plowed and there is no grass buffer and this caused the mud that ran from the farm field onto the trail and created the washouts. Mike did have one load of rock delivered and placed last week, but much of that has washed away again. The city will have to look into a solution to prevent this from continuing.
The mayor informed the  council that we are slowly moving forward with the annexation on the land and ROW for the subdivision addition. The council discussed entrances into the residential area and options for roads and the questions from the adjoining resident’s land. Questions were brought to city’s attention after conversations on the project with residents. 
 Reviewed nuisance letters that were mailed out and timeframe for completion and attention to issues. 
Dave DuBois brought up the idea of planting some trees by the walking trail.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from DuBois, second by Lehman at 6:29pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

